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MR. GRIFFIN: For the record, this is an
interview of William Ray Clements~=-

MR. CLEMENTS: Billy.

“MR. GRIFFIN: Billy. =-Billy Ray Clements,
spelled C-l-o-n-o;n-t-s, who is employed as a Vice-President
for Texas Electric Service Company.

The date is August 19, 1985, and the time
is 1:37 p.m.
Present at this interview are Billy Ray

Clements and his personal representative, Robert Wooldridge.
~

4 Qp behalf of the NRC, myself, H. Brooks Griffin.

‘ This interview is being transcribed by a
court reporter.

Mr. Clements, I need you to rise, raise your
right hand; I want to swear you to the contents of your
testimony.

Whereupon,
; BILLY RAY CLEMENTS,
having first been duly ern to tell the truth, the whole

truth and nothing but the truth, testified on his ocath as

follows:

EXAMINATION
BY MR. GRIFFIN:

Q Before I start asking you some guestions
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about the MAC Report and the history of that, I want to:

explore your relationship with Mr. Wocldridge here.

Let me tell you to start with that you are
entitled, when you're interviewed by the NRC, you're |
entitled to be, represented, to have a4 representative present
if you choose to. That r;proscntativo can be anyone of
your choosing. It can be a relative or friend or, if you
choose, an attorney.

For the purposes of this interview, is Mr.
Wooldridqc your personal representative?

R Yes.
1
g Q Mr. Clements, you're also aware of the othar
ﬁblatod groups and individuals that Mr. Wooldridge rdpfosontn
in relation to.this particular investigation? I'm asking
that as a question. Are you aware that he's represented
others?
A Yes, I am,.
Qe Are you alsc aware that he formulated, or
at least drafted the response to the NRC as to why this

report was not produced in 1980? Vere you aware of that?

o I was aware that he had some input to it.

I didn't know that he did the whole thing.

Q The reason I ask the Questions is only to

|

liake sure that you understand that he's representing other-- f
|

A In that context, yes, sir, I do.
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MR. GRIFFIN: Okay.

Mr. w°oldri_dg'e'i: during this interview ~
you perceive a potcnﬁi;;'conflict of interest between what-i’/
ever guidarce or counseling you might give Mr. Clements as
to his testimemy, if you perceive that there wn; a conflict
of 1nt¢£cst. what would you do in that instance?

MR. NOOLDRIDGE:‘ I would confer with Mr.
Clements and we vould;vo:k Oout a mutually satisfactory
arrangement. |

MR. GRIFFIN: Okay.

'R MR. WOOLDRIDGE: And Mr. Clements and I
o

havc'diocunlodfthat circumstance.
’

i MR. GRIFFIN: Okay, good. o
BY MR. GRIFFIN: | “‘R

Qo Mr. Clements, when did you first join the
Utility? Do you remember when it was?

N Can you be a little more specific? when you
say "the Ugility,' are you talking nhoﬁt Texas Utilities
Company system?

) YQ.;

S July the 1lst, 1974.

Q In what capacity?

A I was executive assistant to Mr. Perry Britton
who was at that time the president of TUSI, Texas Utilities

service, Incorporated. il
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p Qo When did you first become aware of either ,jf?
the MAC Review or the MAC Report? -

T L ) etk . & L o g L w—

A SO0 the guestion ahout--the question I
answered I answered as far as titles was concerned, but I
was the manager of Nuclear Operations working in Lignite
Operations.

Q “Okay.

For the purposes of this interview, when did
you take on the ;ospoﬁsibility of overseeing the QA Program?

A August the lst, 1980.

Q * Are you familiar with the history at all
of tho.MAC contract in 1978, when they were hired to do a
QA p{6§ran review?

A No.

A Generally in 1978, I heard that they were
going to do a review. |

Q So you heard back before they actually started
their review?

A I'm not sure whether it was before or after,
or jn;t generally I knew that MAC-- Your original guestion
was was T familiar with the MAC contract, and the answer to
that was no, but I knew in general that MAC was doing some-

thing.

e Okay.

Were you aware that it was related to the




When did you become the Vice-president of
TUGCO?
A June the 5th, 1978.
Qe When did you assume responsibility for the
Nuclear Act, for the Utilities enterprise?

A I was made manager of Nuclear Operations on

September the 1st, 1975.

Q And then in '78 you assumed your vice-presidend

of TUGCO? if I understand you.
Yes.

Okay.

The manager of Nuclear Operations was a TUGCO

gosition.

o) Okay.

A Let me clarify that, if you will.

There was not much operations, obviously,

going on between the first of September 1975, until a subse~

quent reorganization in 1980. and so in about 1976 or '77
our vice-president for Lignite Operations <ot cancar,
developed cancer, so in those interim years from about 1977,

Mr. Griffin, whenever this particular time was, until August

lst of 1980, 1 spent 98 percent of my time working in--that

of my time working in Lignite Operations.

¢ All right.




. ; t7
! hpl..nntion of the Qa Program? wlz:x.;,,you first hearg about~

2 ito ; 5 - - -t
K A I'm not sure, —u'a-uh, I'm not Sure,
4 s} Mr. Clements, 1 have your Statement that

6 h.,prop&od in response to the Intervenor ang I'm going
Y to"bo using that; jt'g dated August g, 1985, and has your
8 Signature, I'm going to basically follow your testimony

g and then ask whatever additional questions I have.

10 A - August the gth?
Q ' Yes,
ol
12 A All right.
gl g :
13 /0 Which 1 believe ig the last one that was
) s i
/f\ Prepared, that I'm aware of.
\-/
15 MR. WOOLDRIDGE: Yes.
6 A Makes three of us.

17 BY MR, GRIFFIN;
18 a Okay.
9 In your testimony you 8aid you were not
2 interviewed by the Mac :cproaonutivu. nor did you attend
21 the Pre-audit or Post-audit meetings. That is true, I

22 assume?




|

.
e R Ao i Ll o S Sl i 00 S bt o N

A Subsequently over the years, yes, T have.

o} After MAC completed their review of== I'm
telling y 2 this~~they Prepared a written report which
they Provided to various officials within the Utility.
YOu ever have-kdid YOu ever see that report?

IS Not to my recollection.

0 Did you ever have any discussions with any

Oother Utility representatives regarding the findings or

the results of that report?

.L I heard just general discussions among
peop;e, and I'm not even sure if the people making thoseA
d}scussionl had access to the report, but I heard them
ﬂhlkinq about the MAC Report or MAC Review, or whatever.

Q 4 Do you remember the names of some of the
People that you ma- have discusséd this with?

A The only one that comes to mind is David
Chapman.

2 Do you know in what context, orvwhat was
said during that conversation with Chapman?

A Specifically I don't recall; just conversa-
tions.

Q AsS you may know I've already interviewed a
number of other emplovees, including Mr. Chapman, on this
Particular issue, and you may already be aware that Mr.

Chapman has conveyed to me that he believes that he did

Jﬁ
|




have a discussion with you on this subject and that he-~-if

I'm characterizing his testimony correctly, conveyed to

you that he believed that this particular report was producib}e

under the Intervenor's 1980 request. Do you remember Mr.
Chapman conveying that to ydu?

A I remember a general discussion about that
between David and me, ves.

Q . And is that your recollection, that he felt

that it was producible?

A Yes.

{’ Q Are you-- Let me ask you a gquestion. Are
%ouralso aware that Mr. Chapman has indicated, or has
!ﬁostifiod that he believes that you were generally in
agreement with his assessment that it was producible at
that time and that that is his recollection? 1Is that
accurate?

A That's not accurate, mainly because I'd
hever seen the report. I had no notion of whether it was
Or not. I hadn't seen the report.

Q Okay.

-
wasy

Wel) rememhearing hark +a +has Aisrurei

- -

when you became aware, did you have an opinion at that

time as to whether this report was produced at the

Intervenor's request in 19807

A I had no opinion because I'd never seen the




report and I had had no access to the report. So I was=--
p——

-

any opinions I had would have been based - on somebody else's
discussioﬁs.
Q Okay.
Now when you assumed the rcsponsibility over
QA, I presume that this same Intervenor's reguest was in
place, so to speak, for subsequent years, in that the
Utility was obligated to respond to other audits that might

fall into this same category, which I believe is referred

to as Item 10 of the Intervenor's request. Are you familiar

with €hat fact?

» A Well, you said "I assume” and "I believe,"
aﬂ@ I'm not sure~-is there a gquestion in there?

Q Okay. I'm asking=-I'm formulating this
question based on the fact that the Utility did respond,
or offered other audits over the years in response to Item
10 of the Intervenor's 1980 request. During that time
you were the QA--you supervised ultimately over QA.

A Yeah.

Q And in that the Utility made subsequent
responses to Item 10, I'll put the question this way: Were
you involved in those subsequent responses? like the Lobbin
Reporte=

A Lobbin Report, yes, uh~huh. I made the

decision to present that, yeah.
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Q NOow my gquestione-

A I think I understand the guestion. On a con-
tinuing basis, were we still--was I involved in feeding or
providing stuff to the Iiteryenor based on that. The

Answer is yes. -
’ Q Okay.
Well, with that in mind, why did you choose
not, as I believe your response is, why did you choose not
to revisit this matter when you alsuyod this responsibility

over QA?

L-f'. There were several reasons. One, the
docilion';ln not a Quality Assurance decision. I was
responsible through my chain of command for Quality Assurance,
but this was not a Qﬁality Assurance decision. This was a
Licensing decision, and i had no responsibility, nor did
anyone in my chain, my immediate boss, and so forth, have
any responsibility for Licensing.

S0, therefore, I felt it was made by a
Corporate officer senior to me, not in my chain, and there
had been a lot of decisions made over the years from the
time we started building Comanche Peak until I took over
Quality Assurance the first of August 1980, which I didn't
revisit. And I just didn't feel like it was my responsibility

tO revisit that decision, based on the fact it wasn't in

my chain of command, and it wasn't under my auspices.

- A e
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o Okay. I understand what you're saying about
chain of command, but it's my understanding that the way t’
the way the Utility~=~the form that the Utility used to

respond to the Intervenor's request and to the NRC's

various requests ovof the years, was to have Licensing
Present whatever was needed to the various divisions within
the Utility and require those divisions to make a response,
thereby making the Licensing division or section just merely

& conduit for that information.

A That's true.

S S0 in this instance, it's my understanding,

-

$ also, that the QA Department-~and this is before you
’

p'ssumed responsibility over QA, I understand that--that the ~\
QA Department received this request and did make some kind ‘K
of response to a licensing representative.

And with that in mind, did you feel that it

was--you were not obligated at the time you assume QA to
go back and revisit, or review what had been Presented
before under this?

MR. WOOLDRIDGE: Before you answer that,

he's made an awful lot of assumptions about what he under~

Stands the record to be to this date.

MR. GRIFFIN: Right.

MR. WOOLDRIDGE: And by your answer, you

clarify what YOuU understand those assumptions as being




or not.

correct or not, or whether you know about them

THE WITNESS: Maybe we need to read the

qu;}tion back so I'll know what the assumptions are.

MR. GRIFFIN: 1If I have misstated something,

would you say "you'‘se wrong on this point"?

’

THE WITNESS: Well, awhile ago you said

"I assume" and then "I believe” and I believe you're con-

fusing the issue a little.

MR. GRIFFIN: Well, I can probably restate

My Question and break it up into segments and--

'  THE WITNESS: Okay, that would be easier.

A
v

MR. WOOLDRIDGE: You made, just for my
’

purpo,f.. you made the point that you thought that all
Licensing did was act as a conduit and I don't believe

that's what's reflected. y .

MR. GRIFFIN: I'm sure their activities are

greater than that. But as it relates to this particular

request by the Intervenor. See, I've interviewed other

People before you and it's been explained to me that the

Licensing Department did not do the research to respond

t0 this request themselves.

In fact, what they did, they notified various

23 d division heads who 1 assume, in turn (this is another

24 | assumption on my part), had their subordinates collect or

do the appropriate reviews.




S0 for the Purposes of QA, it's my under-
standing at this time that the Licensing Pecple were not
really the responsible Party, as relates to the CA, but the
QA Department was Tesponsible for the response.

“MR. WOOLDRIDGE: Why don't you answer that
question as to whether you know that to be true or not.

THE WITNESS: At that period of time I'm
NOot sure if that's true or not.

BY MR. GRIFFIN:
Q Okay, would it have been true at the time
that oou assumed--

kY No. You're asking me about the time I

’
3ésumed, I thought. At that particular time I do not know

if that was a fact or not.

Qe There were subsequent responses to Item 10
of the Intervenor's 1980 request while you were over QA?

A Yes.

ol Did Licensing make these responses?

~ No. We gathered the documents and Presented
to Licensing.

Q That's what I'm trying to say.

A You asked me about the July period there,
this stuff was al} PUut together. This decision was
Prior to me taking over.

o} I understand that.
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A And r‘ubsequent to that, we gathered up the
Quality Assurance documeris, and presented them to Licensing.
But I can't te:tify what happened prior to 1 August of '80.
o) when you took over on August 1, did you
have cccasionsto review any past decisions, or any past

Tesponses to the Intervenor's request?

A No.
Q As part of your duties?
A lo._
[} So you just went forward from there rather
thqn:gnckwnrd.
& : N That's right.
bt,/ () In 1978, did you have any input to the

Utility's internal response to the MAC Report?

A No.

Q In 1980, after you assumed lupcfvision over

QA, did you ever see the internal response?

A In 19807

v Um= hrm .

A No.

) In other words, you didn't see the MAC Report

in 1980, and you also did not see TUGCO's, or the internal

TUGCO response--

A Best of my knowledge I never saw either one

of them.
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Q In your discussions-- I know I'm jumping

J/
around here. But in your discussions with--this one

-

discussion, anyway, with Mr. Chapman that you had some

recollection of, did he convey to you the contents or the

findings of the MAC Review?

A Idon't rccail whether he did or not. I
remember discussing it, but I don't remember whether he
told me the specifics or not.

0 Mr. Clements, as I've gcne through this
investigation I've talked to cuite a few people now, and
you may be aware that some c¢f your subordinates that are

high up in the chain on the Nuclear side had what I think
’

gj a strong opinion about the fact that this should have
-
been a producible item.

And this is a characterization that I'm

putting in at this point; it appears, based on their testi~-

mony, that there was more than a few opportunities for

upper management, you, Mr. Fikar, others, to have possibly
been exposed to these pecple's opinions that this was
producible.

Did any of these individuals, like Chapman

or Tolson, ever convey to you that they thought that you

should reconsider this decision made earli.r before you
assumed contreol? Ware you ever warned?

A Warned? No,

LTt LB R T T W e
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Qe Did they ever express this opinion to you
after you took control?
A As I've testified, I've heard-~I do recall

Chapman, and just in general conversation, saying, "You
know, I thin;‘yo made a mistake® blah, blah, blah, but
warning, that's a little strong. No, he did not warn me.
[ But whatever Mr. Chapman conveyed to you,
it didn't cause You to go back and look at the report or
think that you should, or consider thlg'thil maybe was,

in fact, producible?

o’ A No. It did not. Based on the reasons I'd
4

nlrdady given you awhile ago.

#; Qo In your aztidavit of August the 8th, you
say that it was you:'undotltanding that a decision had
already been made by TUGCO management for the MAC Report

was not within the scope of the Intervenor's request for

information.
How did this information come to you?
A Would you read that again, please?
Q I'll read the sentence exactly as it appears

in your statement.

o Okay.

o) "It was my understanding that the decision
had already been made by TUGCO management that the MAC

Report was not within the scope of CASE's request for




information."
A Um=hmm.
Q How did you come by that information? How

did you come by this understanding that a decision had been

made? -

A Best of my recollection it was a discussion

with Chapman.

Qe Pid you ever have any discussions with Fikar

Oor Marshall in Licensing?

A No, I didn't have any with Fikar, and 1

don't recall any with Marshall.

: Q Did you know at the time who had made this

;ﬂ;cilion that this was not producible?

A No. I can make an assumption at that time,
but I didn't know specifically who had made the decision.

e If I understand correctly, you're saying you
relied on this understanding, or this information, but
you don't know who made the decision?

A Like I say, I assumed who had made the
decision, but 1I didn't know for sure who had--

Q Who had vou assumed ?ad made it?

A I assumed it was Lou Fikar.

Q And you==

A Licensing reported to Lou, and I've been

told it had been made by management of Licensing, or in
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general terms like that, and I presumed that Lou had made
—

the decision. He'd been the one in position to do that.

But I didn't Xnow for Sure. I didn't hear Lou make the

decision, or Lou never discussed it with me.

Q “In your statement You also recall being
told that the MAC Report was an informal review and was
used as a management tool and, therefore, was not subject
to discovery. who conveyed this information to you?

A David Chapman.

Q Did Chapman ever tell you about some of the

€ritical parts of the MAC Report as it related to, like,
L4

%ypl-mcntation of QA or adherence to Appendix B?
1 1/ A I don't recall; I'm trying to think, but

I don't recall any specific time of what he told me was

in the contents. 1 have just a general Vague idea that

it was a review of the project for senior management.

But any specific items in it, best of my
recollection, I don't remember those.

Qe I think I already asked you earlier in this

interview about whether or not You knew Jackson or Norris
with MAC. Could you tell me how you got to know these

People, what you were doing?

A Jackson=«John Jackson, isn't it?
Umehmm .

==~had come by a Couple of times within recent
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years to see if he could sell MAC services to the company.
And Jack Norris, the name strikes--he wouldn't be the one
that works now for the paint company, would he?
¢ No, he's still--
#MR. WOOLDRIDGE: That's not the same.
THE WITNESS: Not the same Jack Norris?
MR. GRIFFIN: No, he still works for MAC.
A Best of my knowledge, then, 1I may have met
him, but I don't know him.

BY MR. GRIFFIN:

e Q When these MAC representatives, Jackson at
s

least, since you seem to recall him, when they recontacted
’

xbu, it was for more business, they were trying to get
other contracts?

A Yes. More consulting business with-us.

Q Did you ever hire them for any--or were
they ever hired?

A No.

) Do you know why?

" Well, one reason-~ You mean why I didn't
hire them, or why anybcdy else didn't hire them?

\ Q Why anybody else didn't.

No, I dc not know why anyone else~~

Okay, do you know why you didn't hire them?

At one tine John Jackson had made an offhand
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comment to our president about our record nanagcnont:lycécl,
and it took me three months of w&rking to prove that it was
a good record management system, and come to find o§t that
this was just an offhand remark by Mr. Jackson in front of
Mr. Britton. .He really meant that he didn't like automated
record management Systems, but he left the impression that

we had--that we had a bad one.
S0 I wasn't interested -in doing business with

& guy that would cause me that kind of problems just by an

offhand comment.

4

A!; Q Did you have any other input from any other
¢

Texas Utilities employees regarding the validity of, say,
’

”ho findings or the findings of that 1978 report that
influenced you not t§ give MAC more business?
A No. That had nothing to ao with it at all.
) The reason I asked is because I had taped
& conversation where other members of the Utility had dis~
agreed with some of MAC's findings and 1 thought this might

have been factored ine-
n No, since I didn't know what the findings

were I couldn't come to that conclusion.

Qo At the time that you assumed supervision
over QA, were you responsible for seeing that the Intorvonoz’f
Fequests were filled as information was developed, in

Fesponse to their original request?




MR. WOOLDRIDGE: Personally responsible?
-

MR. GRIFFIN; VYes.

—

A No, that was a Licohling function.

BY MR. GRIFFIN:

Qe «80 if they needed information from QA or
from any other department under your=--

A They'd spread it out and ask for it.

Qe S0 you weren't personally involved?

A No.

¢ You indicated--we mentioned the Lobbin

Roposi awhile ago. Did you have to make a decision as to

ﬂpothtx that would be produced?

i . No. Ob. I misunderstood. Did I have to -~

]

make a decision. It was obvious to me that that would be
produced. v

2 Were you in on the decision making that that

was producible?

“ Sure.
[0} I'm not that familiar with the system~~
A No, and I don't mean to be facetious. What

I'm saying is that that Lobbin Report was chartered by me
for a purpose--
Q Okay.

A --and I knew all about the Lobbin Report.

I was the guy who hired Fred Lobbin, based on rocommcndation«(

:




10

n

12

14

18

16

17

Al J

e it e LM el o clavasc S s

S¢ 'there was no doubt in my mind that ‘1t
fit that Category because I knew all about it and had been
involved in the wrap-up of it, and so forth, so it never
entered my mind that that was not producible.
0 *'In the late 1970s, particularly '77, ‘78,
and '78, were you aware that the MAC, the Management
Analysis Company, had performed reviews of the Brown & Root

QA program?
A No. .
0 For Comanche Peak.
e A No. |
’ - Did any of the l:‘m é Root rcprounuuvo.-

yvo: discuss in any way with yYou having internal or third-
party--not internal, but third-party or independent reviews
of their implementation of the QA program?

A No. Remember, Mr. Griffin, this is a time
when I was working 11 to 14 hours a day in Lignite Operations,
80 I really didn't spend that much time involved in CQmého
Peak until I went full time in '80, so back in those years'
I probably wasn't down there that often.

But, no, they did not.

Q When you assumed responsibility for QA in
1980, d4id you ever have occasion to submit an independent
Or third-party audit of implementation of the QA program

for Brown & Root or any of the subcontractors? as part of




the response to the Intervenor's Teguest?

N I don't remember-~I don't know.
audits. The answer is I don't know.

o} I'm tiying tOo make a distinction here between
third-party audits of the TUGCO proﬁram versus third-party
audits of Brown & Root or Westinghouse or any....

A Anything like that would have been put
together by David Chapman and his folks, and 1 would not
Personally have overseen a collection of that, and so forth.

It would have just gone on to Licensing as a routine matter.

. 0 I'm asking, then, do You know if any were
4
referred to Licensing?

I/ A I do not know.

’

Sorry I missed the question.

I'm afraid I'm a little wordy today.

Mr. Clements, did You choose not to revisit
the matter of the production of the MAC Report in 1980 in
response to the Intervenor's request because You knew that
At was-~that the findings were adverse to the best interests
of the Utiliey?

A I did not.

Q Do you know who, besides Mr. Fikar, was
responsible for formulatlng, Or making the decision not
O produce the MAC Report as part of the=-in response

to the Intervenor's request?




A,

I do not,

o} Are you familiar with Mr. Wooldridge's
letter of Juse 12, 1985, which is to the Administrative
Judges of the ASLB for Comanche Peak? I'll let vou take
a look at a copy of it. Have you seen this document
before?

In this, Mr. Wooldridge-~-
A Yes, I've seen this.
Q ~=writes the explanation of why the document
Qac nogfproducod.
';’.L I have seen it.

> o And you're familiar with the concents or
I¢ho explanation of why it was not produced?
- Yes.

Q Beyond what is contained in this document,

e in this response, do you know of any other information as

" to why the MAC Report was not produced in 1980 that would

8 shed light on this subject?

A I do not.

2 () Okay.

N I want to read a short paragraph in here
2 ~-n which Mr. Wooldridge characterizes your testimony. I
22

want you to tell me if it's accurate.

24 "The interviews also indicated that a TUGCO

officer, Mr. Clements, was aware of the report in 1980, even
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though he had not read the report.”™ Is this cérrect?
A That's correct.
4} "Mr. Clements assumed responsibility for

QA shortly after Mr. Fikar made the decision that the

report should“hot be produced, was aware of the decision
not to produce the report, but did not revisit that decision.
Is that a true statement?
A That's true. For the reasons I've so
indicated earlier.
'Q Mr. Clements, can you think of any other
1nfc?mation that you possess or that you recall, or any
H &nformation that has cad; into your possession, that sheds
!‘ny further light on why this document was not pProduced
in 19807
A No, I can't. Wwell, you said-- No, I don't.
I'm asking you fore--

No. I understand. Not to my knowledge.

Okay.
S0 you think as far as your testimony is
concerned that the NRC and all parties have your testimony

on this subject and it's the truth as you know it to be?

A That's correct

Q Mr. Clements, have I threatened you in any
manner or offered you any rewards in return for this

Statement?

i e L= gy




L No. i

o} Haye you given this statement freely and
voluntarily?

A Yes.

[+ “Is there anything further that you would

care to add to the record?
A No. .
Q Okay. I appreciate your time.
MR. GRIFFIN: Off the record.

[Whereupon, at 2:15 P.m., the interview

4 :"wan concluded. ]
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